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CLOSE-OFF for the  
VINTAGE VIEWPOINT  

is 7.30pm  
Friday following the Wed 

meeting 1st Wed each 
month. 

VINTAGE CAR CLUB  
MARLBOROUGH BRANCH  
PO BOX 422 : BLENHEIM 

 

E: Marlborough@vcc.org.nz 

EVENTS : This Month 

A FULL EVENTS LIST IS ON THE LAST 
PAGE OF THIS NEWSLETTER AS USUAL 

Front Page:  
From our website the  

2024 Vintage Rally Blenheim 

Please note this issue has not 
been fully proof read before                    

publishing - my new computer is 
due for delivery before next issue 

will be printed. 
 

Your Editor - Chris 

 

Sunday 18
th
 Feb 

Leave the park at 11am for a ride 
to Kekerengu 

Fri.23rd Feb. 
Natter & Noggin  POT LUCK.  

Sun 25 Feb :    
Picnic Run to Anakiwa –                      
I & P Barnes property.  Make 
your own way there for  Mid day  
lunch , Bring your own picnic and 
seats. 
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Chairman’s Report 
Hi Team , 

welcome to February and once again I’ve needed a reminder to 
write, as another month has shot by, a busy month lots on, but it has 
been an “ old time Marlborough Summer” lots of sun, heat, bit windy at 
time and lots of swimming. 
 

We’ve had the Model A s out a few times ,to the Weihai run, a very 
good outing and great to take Dexter and Sharron with us for the day, 
and Thankyou Bernard and Jo for hosting us. 
 

The past week has been full on with the Vintage  only rally combined 
with Heritage day in Brayshaw park. These events brought 43 entrants 
from north and south and local, who all enjoyed our countryside, our 
Heritage open day in the park, and of course our branch hospitality. 
One or two mechanical and health issues caused problems for a few, 
and this morning after club meeting at the park some headed north to 
the Art Deco in Napier, and others headed south to others events. 
 

Thankyou to all who participated, and who helped out in any way with 
the weeks events, and thanks to Chris, Catherine, Kevin, Dale and your    
helpers for great organisation. 
 

This was our first “Vintage Only” rally and it will be repeated same time 
next year but it will be “ Veteran only “ rally, something our branch has 
not held for many years. Let’s hope good promotion of this event will 
bring in a great response of cars and visitors to our region. 
 

Watch closely for our branches next exciting outing. 
 

That’s all for now, as I have to rake hay, also wash the Model A, thanks 
to Chris for the very dusty roads we travelled yesterday. 

Keep enjoying the summer, and our outings. 

 

Cheers Rob. 
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Club Captain’s Report 

 I hope you are all surviving this hot weather we are                        
experiencing at present. Great for motoring with the roof down. 
 

We had a run to Bernard and Jo Masons property up the Avon Valley 
at the end of January. 
 

Bernard had organised some questions on the way up there and a 
table of interesting items for Members to identify.  The toffee cutter 
and musket ball maker proved to be the most difficult to work out.  Jim 
and Jean McLean had the most correct items. 
 

After Bernard had given us an interesting outline on the history of his               
property we were welcome to have a look around his sheds.  A barb 
wire collection,  an old bottle collection, tobacco tins,  sheep dip sign-
age, just to name a few.  We were also able to look at the portable 
tiny houses/sleepouts that Bernard and Jo build up there. The ladies 
had a walk around Jo’s dahlia beds with many different varieties on 
show, not easy in the dry conditions and very limited water at this 
time.   
 

Thank you Jo and Bernard for a great day. 
 

Another successful Heritage Day has been had.  Thanks to everyone 
for your help on the grounds or food and help in the kitchen on the 
day. 
 

This also considered with the 2024 National VCC Vintage Rally and 
the entrants displayed their vehicles for the public viewing.   And from 
what I have heard  the entrants, all VCC members from around the 
country  thoroughly enjoyed their Heritage Day experience. 
 
Remember -  Keep up your fluids during this hot weather. 
 
Cheers Cath Millar. 
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Secretary’s Scribblings 

Well summer has sure come this year and isn’t it great to 
get out and do our vintage motoring in these conditions. We 
have had some wonderful runs, so thanks to Club Captain Cath for           
organising these. 
 

The majority of our time over the past few weeks has been organising the 
National VCC Vintage Only rally. This was held last week starting with a 
noggin and natter on Monday evening, Heritage Day with a car show, 
field events and a fashion parade, and Wednesday we had the rally, 
down towards Seddon and some really great vintage motoring roads, 
with lunch provided by Seddon School, and a visit to Rons Toy Shed. 
Then a dinner at night and a few awards presented for the event. All the 
comments were very positive, and all we wanted to do was put on an 
event which the participants would go home from and talk about for some 
time to come. The next major event is the National Veteran rally, same 
place, same dates next year. 
 

We had our monthly committee meeting a week early as it would have 
clashed with the rally. 
 

The Shed is finally finished, and we are just waiting till the code                                 
compliance Certificate to be issued. 
 

The floor has been painted, the shelving has been installed, along with 
the new security system, and the chaps up there are in the process of 
putting parts back in.  
 

The next job is a request from the chaps in the electrical shed to have 
something done about the condensation from the roof in the winter.  
 

The grounds are being irrigated but being so dry it is not responding well, 
and we await the autumn rains! 
 

Cam Keown and Trevor Harris were presented their 50-year awards on 
Heritage Day, by Andy Fox, Management committee member from North 
Canterbury. 

The area behind the sheds needs a tidy up. PLEASE DO NOT BRING 
TYRES UP TO THE AREA, as these cannot be recycled and there is a 
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Update from Your Kitchen  
Custodian 

Hard to believe one month of 2024 has passed us by already, I hope 
you have all managed to keep cool in the very hot weather we have 
been having with more to come..  Not a lot happened in January with 
only the natter & noggin with approximately 2twenty-six people and a 
great verity of food, enjoyed by all.  

 

We have had the first week of February and it has been very busy in 
the kitchen, with the Vintage only Rally and Heritage Day, Monday 
was a finger food meal for the registration night and then we had                   
Heritage day on Tuesday and again this was very successful also I 
would like to THANK every one for their donations of baking.  
 

Then on Wednesday the vintage only rally dinner, enjoyed by every-
one.  I would also like to say a huge THANK you to the ladies that 
came and helped make sandwiches and keep the tea,  coffee  and 
WATER flowing on Heritage day.   
 
Wednesday" WHOOPS" Thursday morning tea was attended by 
some of the rally entrants and our local members, approximately fifty-
four members who enjoyed a cuppa and chat to finish the week off. 
Back to normal day next week.  "Wednesday!"     
 
Natter  & Noggin will be  Pot Luck on Friday the 23rd .   
Keep cool.  
Cheers Dale   

charge of at least $5 to get rid of these, a cost all club members have 
to bear. 
 

Have a great month of Heritage Motoring. 
 

Chris Bird 
 

New Members, 
Grahame Fletcher, 
Joanne Mason, Joint with husband Bernie, Avondale Road Waihopai. 
Welcome to the Marlborough Branch. We hope to see you out and 
about at some of our events. 
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Motorcycle                     
Calendar 

The year kicked off with the first of the Wednesday night rides out to 
the Onamalutu domain, thanks to Ben and Tracey for going to the effort 
of organising the BBQ and associated eats. 
 
Finally, we managed to get some decent weather for the Sunday run to 
the Trout, (Hotel) Twelve bikes and a couple of car loads took                            
advantage of the fine day. Giles and Wendy rode in from Havelock to 
make a decent ride of it for themselves with the bikes hardly having 
time to cool before heading back again. Early on we were reminded of 
the old adage that “they are all out there to get us” when a plonker 
(can’t say what we really thought of him) in his Range Rover decided 
that giving way to a motorcycle on a one-way bridge is actually optional 
even if the motorcycle is already on the bridge and has the right of way, 
he even had the audacity to look pissed off at having to stop and let us 
squeeze past. We guess his day was further ruined when he roared off 
at speed attracting the attention of a grey Skoda going the other way 
which promptly did a u turn and chased him down the road. 
 
Everyone made the Trout and appreciated the shade from the heat. 
 
Would you believe it on the way home the same bloke as was nearly 
cleaned up at Hawkesbury, had a car pull out of the Queen Charlotte 
Drive on to the main road causing him and another bike and car to take 
evasive action, then further on seeing the Wairau bridge he must have 
breathed a sigh of relief at being nearly home only to have a camper 
van stop in the middle of the bridge put its hazard lights on so they 
could hop out and start taking photos of the river, and they wonder why 
motorcyclists get a bit paranoid.  
 
We had a good turnout for Heritage Day, thanks to those that braved 
the heat for the day and brought their bikes along, there were a few 
highlights during the day, having Dave back amongst us was right up 
there and Dot saying she would have brought the Goldie over but it 

 

Sunday 18
th
 February 

Leave the park at 11am for a 
ride to Kekerengu 

Motorcycle Report 
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was too hot for her in her leathers, got a chuckle, the happiest fella 
seen all day was a bloke from out Atkinson road way who used to 
have unbridled enthusiasm for Norton’s, BSA and Matchless who 
when given the original number plate for of all things his Honda step 
thru project, looked like he had won lotto!. He will be welcomed to the 
dark side by us other Honda owners but may have to temper his newly 
found enthusiasm at home. 
 
I have been contacted by John Welch who is running the jampot rally 
here on Saturday the 2nd of March and is looking for a couple of                        
marshals for the day, if anybody would be interested to help contact 
John on 022 067 9688 or 573 7901, thanks 
 
Glenn 
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We would like to invite your club and members to participate in 
the 2024 Hospice Vehicle Display which is a fundraiser 

for The Marlborough Hospice.   

This is going to be held on Sunday 17
th

 March 2024, at 
the Waterlea Racecourse on McLauchlan 

Street in Blenheim. 

The venue will be open from 9.30am for the display cars, with 
public viewing from 11 am.  It is expected cars will be on display 

until 3.00pm. (If you want to park as a group, please meet up 
somewhere and come as a group). 

Because this event is a fundraiser for  
The Marlborough Hospice; the entry fee is $5.00 per car. All 

monies collected will be donated to them. 
 

General public entry will be at the McLauchlan Street entrance 
by gold coin donation. We hope many of our community will 
take the opportunity to come and view the cars on display. 

We encourage entrants to bring a picnic and join us for this 
event.  As per previous displays, there will be a BBQ selling hot 

sausages and bread with all the proceeds going to  
The Marlborough Hospice.  Hot drinks and other food will also 

be available to purchase. 
For further information please contact: 

Pat Pascoe - Phone 027 442 1786 or p.pascoe@xtra.co.nz 

Pat Clay – Phone 027 602 0549 or pat.clay@xtra.co.nz 

Classic Motoring Society – Marlborough 

mailto:p.pascoe@xtra.co.nz
mailto:pat.clay@xtra.co.nz
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The Marlborough Branch  
Updated History book  

is now available.  
 

Copies can be picked up from 
 Trevor at 6 Milford Street  

(Ring before coming around on  
578 4142) or  

on Wednesday mornings at the 
clubrooms. 

 

Payment of $50 can be made  
by direct credit  

 

03-0599-0246604-001 
Or EFTPOS at the clubrooms or  

cash to Trevor. 

"Tappit Hammer" 
 (written by Trev)  

 

History articles that were                            
previously printed in                                    

The Vintage Viewpoint                       
between 2007-2011.  

 

They have been edited and                         
published in book form.  
There is the addition of 

 new material, local history,  
N.Z. history, stories of early  

branch members etc. 
 

Copies can be viewed/purchased 
from Trev at the club rooms  

or 6 Milford Street. 
 

14 chapters, 190 pages, 37 stories, 
soft cover. Cost $40. 
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Ford Model 40 Convention  
March 8-10 2024  

Solway Park at Masterton  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you own a 1933 or 1934 Ford, you’ll want to be a part of the 
Model 40 Convention to be held March 8-10 next year.  
 

Celebrating 90 years of this beautiful model Ford, the event is 
open to both original & modified examples, but is limited to 100 
entries.  
 

Having hosted past vintage and hot rod events, including Deuce 
Days for the 1932 Fords, the venue at Solway Park at Masterton is 
perfect for this sort of event. 
 

Trust House & JRI Insurance have come on board as major                
sponsors, and registration is open now. For more information                    
follow the event on the 1933/34 Ford New Zealand Facebook 
page.                           
 

Expressions of interest and requests for registration form 
to magoos@xtra.co.nz.  
 
Enquiries to the convenor; Lloyd Wilson 021-436-432 
 
PS: Whether or not they can attend we would still be interested in 
hearing from owners, as we have established a register of 33/34 
Fords in New Zealand.   
 
Also, we will be producing special anniversary plaques which will 
be available to Model 40 owners. 

mailto:magoos@xtra.co.nz
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More information held at the branch 
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Entry forms available at the Branch. 
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ENTRY FORMS AVAILABLE AT THE BRANCH 
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The following badges are produced and  

sold by the Branches as follows:  
 

Bumper Badges: Brass or Nickel plated  Hawke's Bay Branch  
E: hawkesbay@vcc.org.nz  PO Box 3406 Napier 4142  

 
Jacket/Blazer Badges: Cloth  Eastern Bay of Plenty Branch VCC 

of NZ Inc.          
E: easternbayofplenty@vcc.org.nz            

PO Box 2168 Kopeopeo Whakatane 3159  
 

Lapel Badges: V.C.C. General  Wellington Branch 
E: wellington@vcc.org.nz   PO Box 38-418 Wellington 5045  

 
Car Rally Number Holders Ashburton Branch  

E: ashburton@vcc.org.nz  (Check branch for sizes) PO Box 382 
Ashburton 7740  

 
V.C.C. Motorcyclist  

Wairarapa Branch VCC of NZ Inc. E: wairarapa@vcc.org.nz  
PO Box 7 Masterton 5810  

 
Number Plate Frames  

South Island Distributor North Otago Branch  
E: northotago@vcc.org.nz  PO Box 360 Oamaru 9444  

North Island Distributor Manawatu Branch  
E: manawatu@vcc.org.nz   PO Box 385 Palmerston North 4440  

 
VCC Winged Vehicle Stickers Central Otago VCC of NZ Inc.  

E: centralotago@vcc.org.nz  
 

100 year vehicle badges  
Please refer to Section 40G for the appropriate application  

The Vintage Car Club of NZ  E: admin@vcc.org.nz  
PO Box 2546 Christchurch 8140  
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Non commercial  
Advertising in the Vintage Viewpoint   

is free for  members of the NZ VCC NZ.  
Our close-off is the 1st Friday, after the branch meeting  

of every month.  
 

To place an advert : Contact the Editor,  
Chris de Wagt  P: 5777 238  

For Commercial Advertising please contact the  
Secretary Chris Bird. 
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See us for:   
Your next WOF  
Motor Registration  
Road User Charges  
Pre Purchase Inspections 
 

Off Dobson Street, Blenheim 
Open: 7.30am-5pm Mon-Fri  

8am-12.30 Sat 
Ph: (03) 577 9942 

Craig Noble  027 577 5166  
 

Phone: 03 577 5166 
Fax:      03 577 5165 

 

40 Park Tce, Blenheim 
 

Riversiderefinishers@yahoo.co.nz 
www.riversiderefinishers.co.nz 

 

Insurance Work  
 

Cars, Buses 
Motorhomes and  

Campers 
 

Aeroplanes and Aircraft 
Boats and Marine 

 

Furniture 
 

Appliances (ie) Fridges  
and Dishwashers 

 

Joinery and Kitchens  
(Old and New) 

 

Full or Part restoration 
 

Fibre glassing 
And more…... 

 

 VEHICLE VALUATIONS 
 

Classic, vintage vehicles  
and all Trucks.  

For Insurance, Tax man and  
Lawyers.  

35 years' experience with                       
valuations in  

Nelson & Marlborough Area   
Give me a call and I will  

 come to you. 
 

Patrick Pascoe   
City Motors Ltd   RMVT    

Phone 0274421786 
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Tyres - Tyres  
Tyre sale 
 $10 - $20 

12in x 540 ,  

 13in x 525 - 560 - 600 - 640 - 650,  

14in x 520 - 525 - 600 - 695 - 735 

15in x 600 - 630 - 650,  

16in x 575/600 - 175 radial - 670  

Truck 17in x 560 & 18in x 525/550 

 

Good selection of tubes  

$5.00 each no patches. 
 

Contact: Tris Winstanley   
M: 0274440834 
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Cars For Sale  

Expressions of Interest 
circa 1923 Swift tourer 

 
A major but interesting project, totally 
dismantled but includes all the hard to 
find parts, dry stored for decades.  
Expressions of interest sought,                   
enquires to parts custodians please.    
Picture is indicative of what it could 
look like! 

1934 Rolls Royce Sedan Body  
GRC7 Mulliner Body 

 

Older restoration but done very little milage, last 
Registered in 2014 due to owner living overseas. 

Motors runs well good oil pressure and temp. 
 

Sold as is  
 

Contact Patrick Pascoe for photos and more info. 
0274421786 

Wolseley 4/44 1955 
 

Colour Green. A tidy reliable post vintage car 
Registered, Current wof, Ready to Rally 

 

Reluctant sale $12,000 
 

contact Oliver Varcoe on Ph 5785939  
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Motorcycles for Sale 

MG VA Tachometer Drive Reduction Box  
This is a 2.66 : 1 ratio and is the same as the one fitted to the 

TA. I have the gears and drive parts; therefore,  
I would also consider the 2.25 : 1 ratio box as fitted to the TC/

TD models. I need a box with good front and back   
castings thank you.  

 

John Gray, Ph 0274345621, jbgray@xtra.co.nz  

WANTED  

Wanting to purchase a set tire chains 
 to fit 5.25 / 21 tires. 

  
David Day    027 279 7284 

davidtylerscreek@actrix.co.nz 

mailto:jbgray@xtra.co.nz
mailto:davidtylerscreek@actrix.co.nz
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Parts for 
Sale 

 
 

Toyota Plate surrounds 
A set of very early Toyota 

Plate surrounds in very good   
condition. 

 

P: Stuart  03 579 4458 

Running Board Tire Pump 
A Globe MFG Co product. called Dead Easy. Supplied by A Russell 
and Co  Dee Street Invercargill. Sole NZ Distributor. Still has the tag 

on it. In working order. Hose needs replaced  
 

Running Board Petrol Can Mounting Bracket 
Brand new never used, has the words  

“Shell Motor Spirit East in it” 
 

Phone: 579 4458 
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PURCHASING PARTS  from THE SPARES SHED  
 

Any parts advertised for sale  from the Parts Shed are able to be                    
inspected Wed mornings.  

  

Contact: Tris Winstanley  M: 0274440834 

1930s Morris 10  
or 12hp s/v engine P.O.A.  

Fordson E83W  
selection of parts.           

Vintage era steel rear trunk                

complete with lid and corner fittings 

etc. Open to offers. 

Wolseley 1250cc Engine 
complete with after market cast  

aluminium tappet cover.                     

1934 to 1937 International  
light truck C1 ?, excellent chassis on 

powder coated wheels with new tyres, 
two engines, rear axle , two front                
axles, drive shaft, fuel tank, front                      

fenders plus other sheet metal and 
woodwork for patterns, POA.                   

Mark 1 Ford Cortina and Escort  
mechanical parts, engines,                        

gearboxes, rear axles etc. etc.                 

Hudson 1929  
parts, body panels and some                   

mechanical.  

Essex four  
engine and rear axle assembly.  

Ford Escort  n.o.s.  
water pump. P. O. A.   

Mopar s/v head selection                  
includes Chrysler and DD Dodge.  

Dodge light truck  
s/v engine circa 1953/4.  

Dodge car  
radiator surround,  

circa 1930/31, had a good badge.  

Chevrolet  
radiator badge selection.  

Huppmobile 
 

An assorted selection of mid to late 
20s Huppmobile mechanical parts, 

enquires to Parts Custodians 

Set of four near new 15 inch cross 
ply tyres, suit EIP Vauxhall etc 

1930s Morris Minor  
Front axle with wheels  

and bumper       

MGB 1.800 engines.  
One complete and turns over. 

Circa 1958 Standard  
Vanguard Ute  

the engine starts and runs well - now 
stripped for parts P. 0. A  
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Marlborough BRANCH 

 OFFICERS 

Patron 
Trevor Harris       578 4142 
            

Chair Person - Mobile             0211299133  
Rob Galloway  (Adelle)                578 2395                    
 

Club Captain    Mobile 021 208 9166  

Cath Millar (Kevin)  579 1147 
 

Secretary 
Chris Bird    Mobile: 027 247 1089 
 

Treasurer 
David Bool    579 4716          
 

Committee 
John Russell  (Mary)  577 5087 
Don Laing (Linda)       027 315 6227  
Dale Nicholas         021 0265 7507 
Bill Nicholas         027 578 4322  
Jim McLean (Jean)              021 0257 3069 
Gary Vercoe (Sue)                      578 8570 
 

Model ‘A’ & ‘T’ Custodian 
Kevin Millar (Catherine)  579 1147 
 

Mini Custodian  
Rob Galloway  (Adelle)                578 2395 
 

Motorcycle Section Rep 
Trevor Harris                   578 4142 
Glenn Harris (Paula)  577 6453 
 

Examiners   
Ron Hebberd (Shirley)  575 7196 
Ray Fairweather (Lyn )  578 6841  
Pat Pascoe                                 573 8964 
  

Parts Custodians 
Tris Winstanley (027 444 0834) 578 3343 
Tiger Lyons (Eileen)  578 9139 
John Russell (Mary)  577 5087 
Earl Preston (Rose)  577 7839 
Neville Grant  (021 1957 709)    578 6747 
 

Security - Mobile 0274 303 001  
Mike Gray (Karen)                      578 1435  
  

Librarian 
Barry Wilson (Margie)          578 1587 
 
 

Museum Custodians 
Mike Gray (Karen)          578 1435 
                  Or                   0274 303 001  
Bill Nicholas (Dale)   027 578 4322  
Don Laing (Linda)             027 315 6227  
Gary Vercoe (Sue)          578 8570 
John Monson (Dot)                 578 9044   
Kevin Jackson (Helen)            573 6962    
Keith Thoms (Chris)         02041936671       
 

Kitchen Custodian 
Dale Nicholas (Bill)           021 02657507  
 

Grounds Administrator 
Cath Millar  (Kevin)                579 1147 
John Russell (Mary)         577 5087 
Jim McLean (Jean)          021 0257 3069 
 

Beaded Wheels Scribe       
Linda Laing (Don)            021 09054895 
 

Photographer                                     
Linda Laing (Don)            021 09054895 
    lindylaing@gmail.com 
 

Newsletter Editor  
Chris de Wagt (Mac)               577 7238  
E: vintage.viewpoint@xtra.co.nz  
 

Newsletter Distribution 
Barry & Margie Wilson          578 1587 
 

Health & Safety Officer 
Gary Vercoe (Sue)                578 8570 
 

Delegates to the Executive 
Rob Galloway  (Adelle)            578 2395 
Observer:  Chris Bird 0272471089 
 

 
Brayshaw Park Admin Delegates  
Don Laing (Linda)       027 315 6227 
Gerry Roodakker (Jeannine) 5793001  
 

 
Branch Spokesperson 
Rob Galloway  (Adelle)            578 2395 
              

Clubrooms Phone :             578 0616 
 

Website: www.marlboroughvcc.com 
 

mailto:lindylaing@gmail.com
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EVENTS : This Month…. 

Next Month …. 

Sun Mar 17  -   Hospice Car Show.  

Fri.23rd Feb.:  Natter & Noggin  POT LUCK.  

 

Sunday 18
th
 February 

Leave the park at 11am for a ride to Kekerengu 

Tue 12 March   Mid day Lunch Outing at  Raupo’s.   Names down 
please at Clubrooms for the table bookings  

Sun 25 Feb :   Picnic Run to Anakiwa – I & P Barnes property.  
Make your own way there for  Mid day  lunch , Bring your own picnic 


